External Meetings Portfolio

Pewsey Community Area Partnership (PCAP) Meeting Thursday 16th October 2014

Main Issues: -

1. Like Easton Royal one of the main issues across the parishes, is the lack of information from Wiltshire County Council Highways and Streetscene. Department. An elected group from PCAP that includes Cllr Paul Oakway Wiltshire County Councillor have attended meetings with Adrian Hampton and Steve Matthews who have acknowledged the problems and are keen to work with the Pewsey Community Area to help improve the situation.

The system that holds all the work is the Exor system and Adrian had agreed that an example report of the data for the Pewsey Community Area be presented to PCAP so that PCAP can advise on the data required. A process for the report would then be sent out to the parishes for agreement and Wiltshire County Council will run this as a pilot for other Community Areas in Wiltshire. Unfortunately Adrian is still waiting for the software support team for the Exor system to develop the report.

2. Another main point is the Parish Steward allocation system, which is not             working well and is currently under review. If anyone has any constructive thoughts on this, then please send them through to Susie Brew – PCAP Coordinator pacp@hotmail.com and she will take to the next meeting.

3. Andrew Lord from the North Wessex Downs AONB did a presentation on planning in NWD area. The presentation is now available on the PCAP website as a pdf – http://www.pewseycap.org.uk/north-wessex-downs-aonb-presentation/ and includes information on neighbourhood planning.

4. There is a possibility that pylons between Manningford and Burbage may be removed. More information can be found at http://www.theguardian.com/business/2014/nov/09/national-grid-500m-fund-to-put-pylons-underground-in-beauty-spots. There will be a consultation should it go ahead and Andrew will keep us informed.

5. Sgt Clare Wallace introduced herself as she is now covering the Pewsey and Marlborough Area. The priorities for Pewsey East team are burglaries to dwellings and speeding in Milton Lilbourne and Easton Royal.

6. The PCAP website is up and running for resources and information www.pewseycap.org.uk . On the website is the Business Matters directory which lists about 450 local businesses in the Pewsey Community Area (and some on the fringes) for free. Important that people use it (e.g. perhaps we could consider linking it to the Parish’s website).

7. Planning application for the Pewsey Campus has now been submitted. Part of the Campus work is the installation of new windows in Pewsey Vale School which is now underway and which forms part of the £6 million investment. 

8. There is currently a Wiltshire- wide view of telephone boxes. There are currently 85 public payphones, which have very low usage levels and BT propose to remove them following a full consultation. The report of affected phone boxes and the consultation process was sent out with the minutes of this PCAP meeting. Easton Royal does not appear on the list for removal.
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